
             

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

EXAMINATION OF THE TARRINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
2011‐2031 

To whom it may concern 

On 4th March 2021 I issued a notice indicating that, owing to the need for 

an Appropriate Assessment to be undertaken under the provisions of the 

Conservation of Habitats and Species Regulations 2017 (‘the Habitats 

Regulations’), the examination of the Tarrington NDP was suspended 

pending completion of the necessary additional work.  That included the 

necessary further consultation with Natural England. 

I have been informed by the Herefordshire Council that a revision of the 

Habitats Regulations Assessment is required which will also need to be 

consulted upon. 

I am unable to receive any documentation which may be construed as 

evidence in this matter whilst the examination remains suspended. I am, 

therefore, re-opening the examination as of today’s date specifically to 

allow for the formal submission of all material relevant to the additional 

work undertaken to meet the Habitats Regulations requirements and 

hence with the ‘basic conditions’ as defined in Schedule 4B of the Town 

and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). 

John Mattocks 

Examiner 

13th September 2021  


